
 
 

 
 

WINEBAGO PTO MEETING MINUTES- MONDAY JANUARY 13th, 2014 

Co- Chairpersons:  Sherri Ginger and Tim Kilbreath --  Teacher Chairperson:  Kathi Engelkes and Pam 

Shaver-- Treasurer: Carol Francis  --  Secretary: Ela Martins 

Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm 

Secretary’s Report: December minutes were read.  Corrections: $200 donation from Quanex. Bath and 

Body Fusion total $203.17. A motion was made to approve corrections/the minutes by Carol Francis and 

seconded by Tracy Ricks. 

Treasurer’s Report: As of January 13, 2014, the cash balance is $34,002.58.  Deposits from Bath and 

Body, Fall Fundraiser, and DARE donation.  Withdraw of 14,504.60 to All American Fund Raising. Paid 

the balance to the Y-Night.  

Principal’s Reports:  

Mr. Mandera: Remind 101 text service- great response! Parents feedback was good.  Lost and 
Found-please check to locate any lost items at the school.  Early Childhood Screening-January 16th.  

NWEA Testing for Kindergarten, 1st and 2nd Grade.  Mini Cheer Camp coming up very soon! 

Mr. Monahan: Second quarter report cards will be send home on January 16 th.  No School January 17th and 

20th.  PTO’s Family YMCA of Rockford will be on January 25th.  Fifth grade band concert will be on 

February 6th at 6:30 in the Winn High School Cafeteria.  Daily announcements are available on the 

website; make sure to check them out!   

Monetary Requests: No requests at the time 

Meeting Dates/Locations-2nd Monday of each month at McNair Library  

Fundraiser Reports:  

 Box Tops- Sherri Ginger for Ginnie Cunningham and Stacey Schaller- Total of $2631.64.  Next 

collection in January and May. 

 Market Day- Sherri Ginger for Gail Starkey and Kristi Provi- Next Market Day January 22nd. 

 Candle Fundraiser- Sherri Ginger- Chair Person NEEDED.  Please bring a friend to the next 

meeting-we need help! 

Committee Reports: Fundraiser Reports: 

 Y-Night- Tracy Ricks and Abbey Peterson- Flyers will go out in the next couple of days! Saturday 

January 25th, 2014 6:30-9:30.  Volunteers needed; please contact Abbey Peterson at 815-540-8684 

 Yearbook- Sonia Elias-Kottke- Book must be completed by April 8th.  Next sale coming up soon-more 

info to come.  

 Coke Rewards- Sherri Ginger for Dawn Shumate- Next collection in January and May. 

 Family Fun Night- Sherri Ginger- Co-Chair.  March 14th, 2014 

Old Business: 

 Co-Chair needed for Family Fun Night  
 Basket Raffle- Co-Chairs Sherri Ginger and Cari Gettle 

 Hot Lunch Coordinator for Simon still needed 

 Mary Kay Fundraiser- Sherri Ginger- Bonnie Bloomquist- April fundraiser.  All proceeds will go to 

Winnebago PTO 

New Business: 

 Co-Chair needed for Staff Appreciation Luncheon-Tuesday April the 29th-Staff Appreciation 

Luncheon  

 Open Officer Positions for 2014-2015 School Year 

 Co-Chair 

 Secretary 

 Treasurer 

 Wish List- Wish Lists will be due end of February and will be reviewed in March. 

 New Suggestions/Ideas- none at the time 

Drawing for Cappy’s Bar and Grill Gift Certificate  Teacher winner- Beth Cowman   Guest winner- Ela 

Martins 

Meeting adjourned at 6:38 p.m.  Respectfully submitted, Ela Martins 


